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THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS FROM  

THE PASTOR’ S OFFICE  

We invite you to come and meet Rev.  Chaplain 

Sharon Ball-Robertson our dynamic new full time 

Pastor.  Come, and  hear her messages straight from 

the scriptures in the Holy Bible. 

You will not be disappointed in your spiritual 

experience. 

SS and Fellowship time is at 9:30 AM and Worship 

at 10:45 each Sunday morning.  Prayer Time for our 

Nation and World in the back classroom at 10:00 am 

for ten minutes. 

Nursery classes are available. 

Wednesday Bible Study will be held at 6:00 pm on 

Zoom led by Pastor Sharon and her husband Mike 

Robertson. 

There will be a Governing Board Meeting on Sunday 

July 9th following worship service.  The Business 

meeting will be held on Sunday, July 16th following 

a lunch provided by the Fellowship Committee.  

Reports need to be in the office by Friday, July 14th.   



­  

The Most Important People In 
The Church are those who 
PRAY. 

PRAY that: 
1) People will sense the GLORY 
of God 
2) We follow the WORD of 
God... 
3) We will be united in the 
LOVE of God 
4) We go forth in the MISSION 
of God 
5) We experience the JOY of 
the Lord - Pastor 

     On June 2nd  & 3rd the ABW of Central Region held their summer conference 

at First Baptist Church, Parsons, Kansas. 

     Vicki Daney, Cheryl Matlock and Becky Sepulveda attended.  Rita could not 

attend so we took her display to put up and take care of her Love Gift drawing.  

(Yes, it took all 3 of us to do her job). 

     We had great speakers from Rev. Jessica Henks to our featured speaker Dr.  

Sunne-Ryse S. Smith.  The first devotional was Knowing My Calling and  Purpose,  

Second—God’s Transition for My Life and  3rd was “Serving from a Full Cup. 

     We also attended Workshops: 

Jesus Love in Liberia,  Galusha—Civil War Pastor in St. Louis by Dr. Jones, Pastor 

Sharon was also the Conference Pastor and served Communion before we 

departed for home. 

     The Praise Band from McPherson was great.  They did old Revival hymns we 

knew. 

     The food was good and seeing old friends was even better.  Patti Horner and 

Jane Smith  attended and we visited over meals with them. 

     Traveling home we hit a rain storm but we made it with Becky’s driving, Cheryl 

navigating while I relaxed in the back seat like a Queen. 

     We had a wonderful time with a renewing of God’s Spirit  and purpose in our 

lives. 

    Vicki Daney 

St, Frances  Hospital recently sent Mary Chappell a 

letter of accolades regarding the caps she makes for 

the new babies.   Thank Mary for the ministry and if 

you would like to help her she can always use more 

yarn.   Give her a big thank you when you see her.  

I would like to  thank 

everyone for the Prayers, 

Cards and Phone calls 

during the two months I 

was in hospital with 

broken hips.(2) 

Love to Cheryle Matlock 

for filling in at the office. 

Special thanks to my crew 

that took my place at 

conference Vicki Daney, 

Cheryl Matlock and Becky 

Sepulveda,  Also their 

report to the congregation. 

Love you all, 

        Rita Siglin 

Please remember to bring articles for the homeless, to 

put in the tote at the back of the sanctuary. 



  

     ABW  had our last meeting May 3, 2023 before we adjourned until September.   

             We did not have any April meeting. 

             Vicki opened the meeting with a reading fr0m “Worry Less Pray More” 

              Barbara read the minutes of our March meeting in place of Rita who was sick  

              dealing with her hip surgery. 

              Vicki gave the Treasurer report.  The balance is $986.00. 

               Barbara did Love Gift of $22.00 

              Betty Eighner did Bible Book of the month on Jeremiah. 

               Old Business  we discussed that Rita attended Crawford-Grace Hill board meeting  

                and the Conference planning  meeting in  Parsons, Kansas.  No one attended the   

               Rally in Chanute Kansas. 

              New Business.  We discussed June  Conference and prayed for Rita  that she will be 

              able to attend.    Program was given by Betty Eighner where she asked questions   

             and rewarded us with a choice of seed packages, package of popcorn or fruit.   

             Betty  closed with prayer.   

                 Vicki, Barbara, Betty and Jeanne Stoops attended.  We enjoyed great snacks after  

                 the meeting.           

              Vicki Daney 

   

           .           

 



Remember our shut ins:  

 Beverly King, Norma Acree, Ruth Sell,  

Beverly Claghorn, Pat Hale, Randy Lorance, 

     

  Those with special needs ... 

     Missionaries  

American Baptist Missionaries  

Our Nation/World Leaders  

Those in leadership  

Rev. Chaplain Sharon Ball--
Robertson 

Mike Roberts - Interim Minister of 

                                               Music  

Judith Reeder—Pianist 

Moderator—Deacons 

 ABCCR Ministries  

 

Prayers for those with immediate 
needs 

*(Indicates CBC Member) 

Burr & Barbara Kannady—Health 

Keith & Jeannie Jones Health 

Kayla Goodman-Several Health Concerns 

Al Flowers - Doing better 

Cheryl Matlock, Rita Siglin and Charles 

Brewer—Continued Healing 

Mary  C happell—Toe Surgery 

Angel Vann—Gall Bladder  Surgery  

Safe Travels for Pastor Sharon 

Peggy Fisher—Heart problems 

Virginia Bigelow—Broken Hip and Heart 
Surgery. 

Sherrie True—Health Issues 

Barbara Price—Continued Health issues 

 

Thr Book of the month is Colossians: 

Colosse was a small city in the province  whose 

capital was grand Ephesus.  The church in 

Colosse was probably planted by Epaphras who 

met Paul in Ephesus.  When the Colossian 

church got stuck, Epaphras sought Paul’s advice.  

Most people of that day believed the air around 

them was thick with unseen spirits that humans 

ignored at that peril,  Scrolls or spells for 

controlling or protecting against these powers 

were known as “Ephesian Letters.” The 

Colossians were terrified that if they didn’t 

expose the spirits, thy laid themselves open to 

disease and poverty.  Who was Jesus when 

compared to  such powers? 
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